
TLC Foundation 
Board of Director’s Meeting 

November 17, 2021 
 

The TLC Foundation Board of Directors met on Wednesday, November 17, 2021 at Kountry 

Kitchen.  The meeting was brought to order by President Ms. Dianne McLean at 6:00 pm.  Present 

were Mr. Doug Favorite, Mr. Don Keeney, Jr.,  Mr. Bill Reckley,  Mrs. Gayle DiSalvo, Ms. Lisa 

Riffle and Mrs. Joyce Anthony. 

 

Absent: Ms. Susan Smith, Mrs. Julie El-Taher, Ms. Susan Favorite, Mrs. Jan Ely, Mr. Don Ely, 

Mrs. Marci Veronie  

 

Guest:  Mrs. Nancy Echard, Mrs. Carie Stafford 

 

Since the Board did not have a quorum, a business meeting was not held. 

 

However, the Board discussed the annual Wreaths across America service project.  Mrs. Carie 

Stafford reported 570 wreaths will be ordered.  The cost is $5,530 with Moravian Church paying 

$500 leaving a remaining balance of $5,030.  Mrs. Carie Stafford reported several donations have 

been received.   The wreaths need to be order by November 30, 2021.  

 

Mr. Don Keeney will contact Mayor John Kinnaird and Vickie Grinder to ask them to report the 

service project on their facebook and website requesting donations. 

 

Mrs. Carie Stafford will contact Sheriff Chuck Jenkins to see if he is available to be the speaker for 

the event.  

 

President Ms. Dianne McLean suggested doing an e-Board meeting asking for approval up to 

$4,250.  After discussion, it was decided to have a Board meeting on November 29, 2021. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm. 

 

    Joyce Anthony 

Mrs. Joyce Anthony 
Secretary  


